

The Planning Inspectorate

National Infrastructure Directorate

3/20 Eagle Wing

Temple Quay House

2 The Square

Bristol BS1 6PN Direct Line:

0303 444 5064

Customer Services:

0303 444 5000 0303 444 5002

Fax No: e-mail:

tom.carpen@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk

Mr C Lawson

North Blyth Energy Limited

Beaufort Court Egg Farm Lane

Kings Langley Hertfordshire

WD4 8LR

Your Ref: 02377-002710

Our Ref:

EN010016

Date:

11 April 2012

Dear Mr Lawson,

s.55 of the Planning Act 2008 (as amended by the Localism Act 2011) ('the 2008 Act') - notification of decision as to whether or not to accept an application purporting to be an application for an order granting development consent

Application by North Blyth Energy Limited for the proposed North Blyth Biomass Power Station ('the application')

I refer to your application purporting to be an application for an order granting development consent made under s.37(2) of the 2008 Act, and received by the former Infrastructure Planning Commission on 15 March 2012.

A decision has been made to accept this application for examination. In reaching this decision:

- in respect of s.55(3)(e), regard has been had to the matters set out in s.55(4), and it
  has been concluded that the applicant has complied with Chapter 2 of Part 5 of the
  2008 Act; and
- in respect of s.55(3)(f), regard has been had to the extent to which those matters set out in s.55(5A) have either been complied with or followed, and it has been concluded that the application (including accompaniments) is of a satisfactory standard.

Please be aware of your duties under s.56, s.58 and s.59 of the 2008 Act and Regulations 8, 9 and 10 of the Infrastructure Planning (Applications: Prescribed Forms and Procedure) Regulations 2009 as amended.



Yours sincerely

Pauleen Lane

**Group Manager, National Infrastructure** 

For and on behalf of the Secretary of State for Communities and Local

Government

Web: www.planningportal.gov.uk/infrastructure (Planning Inspectorate's National Infrastructure Planning portal)

Advice may be given about applying for an order granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed application). This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon which you can rely and you should obtain your own legal advice and professional advice as required.

A record of the advice which is provided will be recorded on the Planning Inspectorate website together with the name of the person or organisation who asked for the advice. The privacy of any other personal information will be protected in accordance with our Information Charter which you should view before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.